
The month of June is dedicated to 
The Sacred Heart of Jesus. 

According  to  catholicculture.org,  “As  we  begin  to  feel  the  
warmth of summer, we can reflect that we celebrate the feasts of Corpus 
Christi  (June  2),  the  Sacred  Heart  of  Jesus  (June  7)  and  the  
Immaculate Heart of Mary (June 8). God is Love and the Sacred Heart  
of Jesus - present on earth in the Blessed Sacrament - is the human  
manifestation of God's Love for men. 

Appropriately June is considered the month for weddings where human hearts join  
and  cooperate  with  the  Creator  in  bringing  forth  new life.  The  family  they  create  is  a  
human reflection of the Blessed Trinity.”

The SODALITY invites all the Ladies of St. Joseph for an AFTERNOON TEA at 1:00 p.m. 
today in the Parish Hall. Come for an afternoon of fellowship and fun with tasty refreshments 
and a spot of tea! There will also be a special presentation by Cindy Courtney of the St. Anne 
CRADLE OF HOPE, which is a nonprofit Catholic organization “that provides material and 
spiritual assistance to pregnant women and families with young children”. Learn more about 
the Cradle of Hope today or go to: https://stannecradleofhope.org/stanne-coh. Ladies, join the 
Sodality for a lovely tea time!

 
Our DEACON PATRICK PATTERSON, 78, passed away peacefully on Thursday, May 30, 
2024 after battling medical issues for the past few months. He was the longest serving Deacon
in the Diocese, with 38 (thirty-eight) years dedicated here at St. Joseph and 20 (twenty) plus 
years prior doing prison ministry.  Visitation for Deacon Pat at the Cobden Rendleman and 
Hileman Funeral Home will be Tuesday, June 25, 2024 from 4:00-8:00 p.m., with the Rosary 
prayed at 4:00 p.m. Funeral Mass will be held on Wednesday, June 26, 2024 at 10:30 a.m. 
with Bishop McGovern officiating here at St. Joseph. From the bottom of our hearts, thank 
you, Deacon Pat, and rest in peace. You will be missed!

 Our sister, CATALINA DURAN DE CHARICATA, 80, passed away Saturday, June 1, 2024. 
And to her family: Alberto (husband); Lilia, Olga and Bulmaro (children), grand- and great 
children, extended family members and friends, our heartfelt condolences and prayers go out 
to you. May God’s love give you comfort and hope during this difficult time. To see her  
obituary, please go to: www.rendlemanhilemanfh.com.

ETERNAL REST GRANT UNTO PAT AND CATALINA, O LORD, and let your perpetual light 
shine upon them!  St. Joseph, our patron, please pray for Deacon Pat and Catalina!
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�  ST. JOSEPH  �

June 9, 2024
10:00 a.m. Ladies of

St. Joseph

   Tuesday, June 11
   6:00 p.m. Catalina Charicata
   Wednesday, June 12
   7:50 a.m. Rosary
   8:15 a.m. Edwin Flamm
   9:00 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration
   Friday, June 14
   8:15 a.m. Carmelita Machicao
   8:45 a.m. Divine Mercy Chaplet
   9:00 a.m. Eucharistic Adoration

   

M  I  N  I  S  T  R  Y     S  C  H  E  D  U  L  E

        
BIRTHDAYS &

ANNIVERSARIES
    
  June 2  Karl Sweitzer, Jr.
  June 4  Jasmine Stadelbacher
  June 5  Geof & Jill Skinner
  June 12  Jim & Pam Barr
  June 12  Aleshia Wright
  June 14  Paulette Aronson
  June 16  Jim Barr
  June 18  Roger & Betty Abney
  June 25  Addison Ebberts
  June 25  Andrew Ebberts
  June 30  Bailey Flamm 
  

�  ST. MARY  � 
OF THE IMMACULATE

CONCEPTION
      Sunday:   8:00 a.m. Mass 
      Tuesday:  8:15 a.m. Mass
      Thursday:  8:15 a.m. Mass
      Saturday:  5:00 p.m. Mass
�   ST. FRANCIS XAVIER  �
Sunday: 12:15 p.m. Spanish Mass

 Monday: 12:15 p.m. English    
   Mass and Holy Hour 

          Sacrament of RECONCILIATION: Wednesday & Friday after Mass and by appointment

  Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for JUNE 2024: 
FOR MIGRANTS FLEEING THEIR HOMES

We pray that migrants fleeing from war or hunger, forced to undertake journeys full of danger 

and violence, find welcome and new opportunities in the countries that receive them. 

       
           SUNDAY, JUNE 16, 10:00 a.m.
           Father’s Day
           Lector: Sherry Haddick
            EM: Liv Cerny, Geoff Skinner

           SUNDAY, JUNE 9, 10:00 a.m.
           10th Sunday in Ordinary Time
           Lector: JP Russell
            EM: Lori Cohen, Deb Russell
                

https://stannecradleofhope.org/stanne-coh
https://www.catholicculture.org/culture/liturgicalyear/overviews/months/06_1.cfm


P R A Y E R S   O F   P E T I T I O N
 Those in the Military (Active Duty): Scott Bourne, Aaron Cerny, Katie Eck, John Russell, 

Lauren Sweitzer, Devin Vitt
 Those in Need of Healing: AB, Barbara Alstat, Alan & EJ Anderson, Paulette Aronson, David 

Augustine, Dorothy Cirilla, Cade Cohen, Larry Flamm, Regina Fuse, Gary Jackson, 
Shawn Knupp, Cari Hatley Marx, Stan McGee, Yvonne Murray, Irene Niffenegger,  
Sheron Pearson, Dominic Pedrotty & Family, Hannah Perez, Stephanie Poletti, Zetta 
Ramsey, Clayton Richardson, Donna Shannon, Juanita Small, Linda Spray, Charlie  
Stadelbacher, Margie Stadelbacher, Jill  Treece, Filden Tuliao, Carrie Turner, Reed  
Uekman, Shari Vandersluis, Sandy Zamora

  Those in the Nursing Home: Jo Cerny, Diane McCleland
To update the List, please call or text Luisa at 618-967-4452

Calling our Prayer Warriors! Please support our youth today by becoming a SPIRITUAL SPONSOR. Spiritual Sponsors are
needed to PRAY for our Faith Formation students currently going through the Sacrament of Confirmation. At the back of the
church are photographs of the students  - please choose one you wish to sponsor. Take the picture, write your name next to the
student’s name and pray away. Our youth need their St. Joseph Family’s help as they study further to discover the importance
of God and our Catholic faith through the Holy Spirit! Check it out and be a part of their journey.

From Rhonda: VBS PLANNING MEETING.  There will be a Planning Meeting for this year’s Vacation Bible School on
Wednesday, June 12, 6:00 p.m. at the St. Mary’s Parish Hall. VBS will be on July 22-26, 2024 from 5:00 – 8:00 p.m. each
night.  Teachers and helpers are needed for will be lessons, arts and crafts, activities, food, etc. This is a great way to spend a
week with the children of our Parish and pass along our faith. If you would like to help with VBS, please attend this meeting. If
you are unable to attend, please contact Rhonda Schmidt at (618)697-0440.

From the Diocese: RESPECT LIFE CORNER: Our pregnancy resource highlight this week is the GUADALUPE PROJECT
in Flora. They provide material, spiritual, and other forms of support as well as diapers, wipes, formula, maternity clothes,
pregnancy  tests,  and  more  to  families  from  Clay,  Wayne,  Richland,  Effingham,  and  Marion  counties  in  southeastern
Illinois. They  are  located  at  124  East  North  Avenue,  Flora,  IL,  62839.  Their  hours  and  website  can  be  found  at
https://www.facebook.com/guadalupeproject/.

From the Diocese: CSMA. A donation to The Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal assists people throughout southern Illinois
through the work of 17 diocesan ministries and programs. Your donation can be a one-time gift or a pledge and be made in
cash, by check, credit card (MasterCard or VISA) or stocks and securities. If you haven’t yet done so, please consider making
your GIFT today! Thank you for your generosity.

From  the  Diocese:  EMMAUS  DAYS. “We  are  pleased  to  welcome  the  National  EUCHARISTIC  PILGRIMAGE
Delegation to the Shrine of Our Lady of Snows on July 7, 2024. We will celebrate with grateful hearts the gift of Our Lord’s
Real Presence in the Eucharist – given to us at every Mass. Bishop McGovern invites you to join him at this joyful event as the
people of our Diocese renew their faith and trust in Jesus who lovingly gives Himself body, blood, soul and divinity to us!”
More information can be found at www.diobelle.org, eucharisticpilgrimage.org, eucharisticcongress.org or snows.org. You can
also join the Eucharistic Pilgrims at the Monday, July 8, 10:00 a.m. Mass at St. Peter’s Cathedral in Belleville.

Oft-used PHRASES: "A law unto themselves" (Romans 2:14); "A man after his own heart" (1 Samuel 13:14)

STEWARDSHIP OF TREASURE

May 19, 2024
     General Total      $1,813.00
           Offering             $1,813.00
     Cemetery Fund   $270.00
     Building Fund     $20.00

May 26, 2024
     General Total      $1,173.00
           Offering             $1,063.00
           For the Needy        100.00
           Ascension              10.00
     Cemetery Fund   $150.00

THE CATHOLIC CHURCH OF ST. JOSEPH
The deadline to submit an announcement for the BULLETIN is Thursday evening. You may email it to: stjoecobdenLV23@gmail.com 

and/or stjosephscobden@gmail.com. For questions, please call or text Luisa at (618) 967-4452.

2024 PARISH COUNCIL
  President/Bldg. & Maint.: Kenny Flamm (618)528-9611
                                             kpflamm@gmail.com 
  VP/Education/Social Media: Gabriela Morales (618)697-2790
                                          Gabbied95@gmail.com
  Secretary/Sodality: Sherry Haddick  (618)5594347    

  sherryhaddick@yahoo.com
  Communications: Samantha Sweitzer  (618)201-5246
                                stjosephscobden@gmail.com
            Dori Bigler  (618)697-2816  dorilloyd@hotmail.com
            Seirra Brumleve (573)208-8999  sdseiler1s@hotmail.com   
  Safety & Grounds: Harold Blunt  (816)598-7335
                                     

ST. JOE CHURCH INFORMATION
 Administrator: Fr Uriel Salamanca   (618) 713-8257  fr.uriel.salamanca@gmail.com
 Deacon: Pat Patterson               (618)893-2154  pat@pattersoncentral.com.
 Trustees: Rick Flamm               (618)893-4953  Richard.flamm@hillmangroup.com
                Raymond Wacker                 (618)713-2783  wacker@siu.edu
  Liturgy: Paulette Aronson                 (618)893-2882  retartczaj5@gmail.com
  FF/PSR: Gabriela Morales               (618)697-2790  Gabbied95@gmail.com
  Ladies Sodality: Sherry Haddick       (618)559-4347  sherryhaddick@yahoo.com
                             Connie Vincent       (618)697-3000   cvince5@hotmail.com
  Cemetery: Ken & Patty Flamm         (618)697-0952   kpflamm@gmail.com
                   Gary Wiggs                       (618)967-7116   garydwiggs@gmail.com
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